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November 20, 2024 
 
RE: Background on Pending Merger Between Attain Housing and Hopelink 
 
Dear ARCH Liaison, 
 
In January 2024, Attain Housing experienced a leadership transition as its Executive Director resigned. In 
response, the Attain Board of Directors (“Board”) hired an Interim Executive Director from LPA, a 
consultancy serving local nonprofit organizations. LPA, as a routine practice, promptly began to assess 
the organization's status before providing findings and recommendations to the Board. Upon receiving 
LPA’s findings and recommendation, the Board determined Attain required financial assistance and the 
help of a strategic partner to 1) sustain short-term operations of 32 agency-owned affordable housing 
units (and related services) as it wound down its operations, while 2) devising a plan to ensure long-term 
ownership and operations of those units. 
 
In February 2024, Attain Housing notified ARCH of its current situation and began seeking local housing 
providers, of which Hopelink was identified as both experienced and well-aligned with Attain’s mission. 
Attain and Hopelink began discussions and entered into a Program Management Agreement, effective 
March 19, 2024, wherein Hopelink would provide immediate stewardship while the agencies began 
exploring a potential merger. Meanwhile, in close partnership with ARCH and the City of Kirkland, an 
Attain Housing Grant, effective April 1, 2024, was provided to help cover expenses of short-term 
operational costs of Attain’s 32 housing units. 
 
After entering into the Program Management Agreement, Hopelink and Attain Housing continued 
discussing a potential permanent relationship. Through the summer of 2024, Hopelink evaluated due 
diligence and the agencies concluded a merger provided the best long-term solution for current and 
future residents. The organizations prepared a Merger Agreement that would facilitate the preservation 
of valuable affordable housing within East King County. Consents to Assignment of ARCH loan 
documents – from Attain Housing to Hopelink – must be signed as a condition of making the merger 
effective. 
 
Thank you for your consideration on this matter. Please email me if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Yelias Bender 
Senior Program Officer 
ybender@bellevuewa.gov 


